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RTA Spends $200,000 on Study to Find Out 

If Seniors Use Public Transit


The RTA revealed on Monday, at a meeting of Citizens Taking Action, an organization comprised of transit dependent riders, that it had hired the University of Illinois to conduct a $200,000 study to learn if senior citizens use public transit.  The results indicated that only about 5 out of every 100 riders is a senior, and that 75% of seniors use public transit during the off-peak or mid-day period of operations.


Charles Paidock, Secretary of the group, said that:  “We had voiced concerns before with the RTA Chief regarding the seemingly countless number of studies, but this is by far the silliest.  I said we need buses and trains, not more studies.  Now we know that little old ladies go out on occasion to buy a quart of milk.  We could have told them that for free.  They’re just digging for reasons to eliminate the free senior fare provision, using money which would be better spent elsewhere.”


According to the group, RTA has been opposed to providing free public transit for senior since its inception.  The question was put to RTA that if seniors were made to pay, would any service be restored, or employees brought back who were laid off?  RTA said no.  Harry Books, one of the members, said:  “Then getting rid of free senior fare would serve no useful purpose whatsoever that I can see.  They’re just using seats which might otherwise not be used.”   Mr. Brooks also asked: "Don't free rides for children ages 0-7 also cost the RTA?  You have families that get on with multiple children, all under 7."



The transit service maintains that seniors “cost” them through lost revenue, while the passenger group maintains that the system is already “paid for” by the rush hour riders, passengers for whom the transit system primarily exists and is designed to serve.  Mr. Jim Halas pointed out as well that no bus drivers, motormen, or vehicles were added in order to accommmodate the free ride program.  In addition, during the recent cuts in service, many off-peak and weekend buses were eliminated, which is what the seniors use the most.  They say seniors support public transit by paying sales tax, but get nothing in return.  RTA claimed then that some seniors were riding during the rush hour, but the group says that was, as a result of the cuts, the only time they could.  It was either do that, or stay home.

